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MILPERSMAN 1306-408 
 
PERFORMANCE MONITORING TEAM (PMT) 
 
Responsible 
Office 

NAVPERSCOM 
(PERS-403) 

Phone:    DSN
          COM
          FAX

      882-4933
  (901) 874-4933 

      882-2638
 
1.  Purpose.  To provide information and guidance for submission 
of request for assignment to Performance Monitoring Team (PMT). 
 
2.  Background.  PMTs, formerly Ship System Maintenance 
Monitoring Support Detachments, were established in the early 
1970s to assist in development and operation of the SSBN 
Extended Operating Cycle and the accompanying Extended Refit 
Period.  Because this concept proved so successful, additional 
detachments have been established to support SSN submarines.  
All detachments have been redesignated as PMTs.  PMTs are 
located at all submarine homeports. 
 
3.  Tour Length 
 
    a.  Non-nuclear personnel.  Due to technical expertise and 
close contact with civilian technical engineers, PMT tours for 
non-nuclear personnel will be 36 months.  For sea/shore duty 
determination, the tour will be the same as for the 
corresponding submarine staff. 
 
    b.  Nuclear personnel.  They will be assigned to a 36-month 
PMT tour in the continental United States (CONUS) to count as 
shore duty for rotation.  Upon completion, they will be 
reassigned to an operational nuclear powered ship for the 
prescribed sea tour. 
 
4.  Eligibility Requirements.  Members requesting assignment to 
a PMT must be eligible for the type duty at the location 
requested. 
 
    a.  Nuclear trained personnel must complete a minimum of 
48 months at sea in an operational billet prior to assignment 
and be Engineering Watch Supervisor qualified. 
 
    b.  Due to the nature of the evaluation and data collection 
procedures used in a PMT, members in paygrades below those of 
MILPERSMAN 1306-408 will not normally be assigned to a PMT. 
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    c.  All members requesting assignment to a PMT should be of 
high professional quality and adept at communicating effectively 
with both civilian and military personnel.  Navy Personnel 
Command (NAVPERSCOM), Nuclear Power/Submarine Assignment Branch 
(PERS-403) will screen each volunteer prior to assignment. 
 
5.  Submission of Requests.  The applicant should arrange an 
interview with an officer in charge (OIC) of a PMT whenever 
possible.  In conjunction with the interview, requests should be 
submitted to the member’s respective detailer on NAVPERS 1306/7 
(Rev. 1/03), Enlisted Personnel Action Request, approximately 
9 months prior to member's projected rotation date (PRD). 
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